
Detroit Wayne  

Integrated Health Network 
707 W. Milwaukee St. 

Detroit, MI 48202-2943 
Phone: (313) 833-2500 

www.dwihn.org 
 

FAX: (313) 833-2156 
TDD: (800) 630-1044 RR/TDD: (888) 339-5588 

 

 
 Board of Directors  

 

Bernard Parker, Chairperson 
Dorothy Burrell 

William T. Riley, III 

 

 

Dr. Iris Taylor, Vice-Chairperson 
Lynne F.Carter, MD   

Kenya Ruth 

 

Timothy Killeen, Treasurer 
Angelo Glenn 

Dr. Cynthia Taueg 

 

Dora Brown, Secretary 
Kevin McNamara  

                    Willie E. Brooks, Jr., President and CEO 
 

 

 
 

 

July 28, 2020 

 

To: Provider Network 
 
From:  Willie E. Brooks, Jr.; CEO; and Stacie Durant, CFO;   
 
Cc: Eric Doeh, COO; Dhannetta Brown, Deputy CFO; Kimberly Flowers, Interim CCO; Manny Singla, 

CIO 
 

Re: July 1 through September 30, 2020 - $2.00/hr. DCW COVID-19 Premium Pay Instructions 
 

On July 23, 2020, the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services issued the attached letter to 

the Prepaid Inpatient Health Plan (PIHP).  In accordance with Public Act 123 of 2020, the $2.00/hr. direct 

wage increase will continue through September 30, 2020 for the same service codes for all places of 

service, therefore telehealth and on-site clinic-based settings will receive the premium pay.     

As indicated in the letter, MDHHS will remit payment to DWIHN on September 23, 2020 therefore in order 

to ensure timely payment, DWIHN requires all services for July 1, 2020 through September 30, 2020 be 

submitted within MHWIN for processing by October 9, 2020.  

Further communication will be shared with the network on a specific date of payment. However, any 

claims submitted subsequent to October 9, 2020, will be processed in a final “sweep” in mid/late 

November 2020.  

DWIHN calculation methodology used to determine the amount of the premium pay to providers will 

remain consistent with the prior direct care wage increases done in the past.   

Thank you for your patience and cooperation. 
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